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Good morning.  Royal wedding fever has hit today!  The children and staff have made such an 

effort to dress in red, white and blue.  We are looking forward to having a royal lunch today.  I'm 

not so sure Meghan and Harry will be indulging in fish and chips in a disposable container 

alongside a  chocolate brownie and iced biscuit, but who knows!  

 

The children have been super stars this week, particularly year 6 who have sat their SATs exams 

at school.  These tests are by no means easy, but the children coped well and gave their best. I, 

like many of my colleagues around the country, agree that these tests just provide a snap shot of 

a child's achievements.  Our children have so many talents which we celebrate that will take 

them far in life.  I met with headteacher colleagues and the DfE yesterday where we were giving 

feedback about the education system as a whole, what is working well and what needs 

reviewing.  Next time we meet, we are hoping to be joined by the Secretary of State so some of 

our messages will be heard at the top level.  

 

Like every organisation in the land, we have been up to our necks ensuring we are GDPR 

compliant in readiness for 25th May.  We have a Data Protection officer employed by the school 

who ensures that we are compliant in all areas.  There will be few changes for you as parents, 

however do keep an eye out for permission slips etc., requesting you to opt in with data 

etc.  Behind the scenes we are attempting to go as paperless as possible and investing in software 

systems which we hope will make life much easier. 

 

All year groups have participated in the Pentecostal prayer week held at the church this 

week.  There have been some wonderful prayer activities which children and staff have joined in 

with.  Thank you to all of our colleagues at the Church of the Good Shepherd for giving up their 

time to help the children grow spiritually.  

 

Out thoughts this month are also with our many Islamic families who are participating in the 

Holy month of Ramadan.  Many families are fasting during the long daylight hours, we support 

families in their charitable giving at this time.  

 

Next week is our last week in school before the half term.  We have lots of things planned for 

next week including the self defence classes for Years 5 & 6 which the PTA have funded and the 

infamous tea party. Year 2 will complete their formalised assessment sessions which they have 

done with ease.  In school we are able to make Year 2 SATs as informal as possible - in fact we 

don't even use the language of SATs!  Still we will let them have a celebration of all their hard 

work next Friday.  

 

We are holding a cake bake at school on Monday.  You should receive today instructions and a 

plate for you to return on Monday.  The children absolutely love this event and we all look 

forward to cake at break time.  Don't worry though, we haven't forgotten our pledge towards 

healthy eating.  We will still be providing fruit/vegetables for children at break time.  Please 

remember though not to use nuts in your bakes.  We have a growing number of children and 

adults with nut allergies and it can be life threatening if nuts are found.  Please check your 

ingredient lists.  

 

Wishing you all a good weekend.  I hope you enjoy any festivities you might be engaging in, in 

celebrating the Royal wedding. I know some of the children have been talking about street 

parties and family gatherings and for those of you who aren't Royalists, perhaps the FA Cup Final 

is more your thing. 

 

Best wishes. 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

18 May 2018 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 



Squirrels -  Hibah Mushtaq for following our nursery 

rules. 

Hazel - Henry Snelgrove for excellent Maths. 

Beech - Zachary Buchholtz for great focus in his 

reading. 

Chestnut - Isabella Ahmad for working really hard 

with her phonics and reading. 

Oak - Aaron Skidmore for good phonics work. 

Cedar - Inayah Shahzad for being very creative in her 

writing. 

Hawthorn - Meryam Alsaeedi for writing an 

interesting poster about plants. 

Elm - Tryston Webster for an interesting and 

informative poster about the River Nile. 

Juniper - Lauren Modlock for a beautiful watercolour 

life cycle of the tomato. 

Maple - Bethany Zone for a lovely Egyptian portrait 

in watercolours. 

Alder - Akbar Azam & Izaan Naseem for using 

adventurous vocabulary in our work on rainforest 

conservation. 

Larch - Oscar Clare-Campbell for using adventurous 

vocabulary in our work on rainforest conservation. 

Cherry - Ava Mantell for a fantastic poem about 

Viking Danegeld. 

Rowan - Yusuf Ahmad for creating a fantastic story 

map for ‘Way Home’. 

Willow - Iqra Hussain for working so hard on her 

multiplication facts. 

Laurel - Charlie Jones for a well written report about 

Nagasaki in English. 

Holly - Rania Zareen for a well written report about 

Nagasaki. 

Notes from the office 

New lunch menus for the second half of this term 

went home this week. These should please be re-

turned by Monday. If your child no longer wishes to 

take school lunch, please let Mrs Alexander know. 

Please ensure that you have returned your Breakfast 

Club and Treetops booking forms by Monday at the 

latest. Account statements were sent out last week 

and Mrs Williams would be grateful for settlement of 

any outstanding balances as soon as possible. 

Class group photos are being taken on Wednesday 

6th June and will be available for parents to buy soon 

afterwards. Mrs Anderson will be writing to anyone 

without full photo permissions to ask if their child 

can be included in the photograph. If we already 

have your full photo permissions, your child will be 

included unless you let us know otherwise. 

c.anderson@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk 

PRAYER CLUB 
Thursdays, 3:15 - 3:45 pm 

Every week is for all ages and parents 

welcome.  We do a creative prayer 

activity and have a chance to pray for 

a specific year group too - next week it’s Year 3. 

mailto:c.anderson@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk


Our series continues with a series of age-related internet safety guides.  

We will be placing all these on the Film & Internet Safety page on the school website. 

With thanks to the website www.internetmatters.org 

http://www.internetmatters.org










SCHOOL DATES FOR 2017—2018 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Cake Bake Sale Mon 21 May  

Yr 5 Self Defence workshops Tue 22 May  

Yr 6 Self Defence workshops Wed 23 MJay  

Yr 4 Bikeability Course Wed 23 - Thu 24 May  

Summer Half term 28 May - 1 June  

Yr 6 Bikeability Couse Mon 4 - Fri 8 June  

Class photos Wed 6 June  

KS2 Choir to Primary Music Festival - Aldershot Mon 11 June 16:15-20:30 

Yr 2 to The Lookout Discovery Centre Tue 12 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Wed 13 June  

New Parents’ meeting Wed 13 June 10:00 

Yr 4-6 Choir to Singing Picnic in Woking Park Fri 15 June 10:30-13:30 

PTA Golf Day Fri 15 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Gaveston Hall 18 - 22 June  

Yr 1 to Chessington Thu 21 June  

PTA Masked Ball at Brooklands Fri 22 June  

Elm class to Henley Fort Mon 25 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Mon 25 June 12:30 

Juniper class to Henley Fort Tue 26 June  

Maple class to Henley Fort Wed 27 June  

Yr 5 Bikeability Course Mon 2 - Thu 5 July  

Seconday School Induction Days Tue 3 and/or Wed 4 July  

New Reception Induction sessions Wed 4 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Fri 6 July  

Yr 4 Brass Concert Sat 7 July  

FS & KS1 Sports Day Tue 10 July am 

KS2 Sports Day Thu 12 July  

Pyrford & Wisley Flower Show Sat 14 July  

KS2 After School Choir to ‘No Sound Ever Dies’ Sat 14 July  

Yr 6 Production - performance to parents Wed 18 July 13:50 

Yr 6 Leavers’ Disco Wed 18 July 18:30-20:00 

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Fri 20 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Fri 20 July finish at 13:30 

INSET DAY Mon 23 July  

2018/19 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Tue 4 September First day of Spring term Mon 7 January 

INSET DAY Wed 5 September Spring Half Term 18 - 22 February 

First day of Autumn term Thu 6 September Last day of Spring term Fri 5 April 

Autumn Half term 22 - 26 October Easter Holidays 8 - 22 April 

Last day of Autumn term Wed 19 December First Day of Summer term Tue 23 April 

Christmas Holidays 20 December - 2 January Summer Half term 27 - 31 May 

INSET DAY Thu 3 January INSET DAY Mon 3 June 

INSET DAY Fri 4 January Last day of Summer term Wed 24 July 



WASPS SWIMMING GALA 

Saturday 23rd June at 6:30pm 

Last year Pyrford School had a fantastic time at WASPS, swimming their hearts out and coming away with an 

amazing third place, with a trophy to boot.  And so, again, we are looking for enthusiastic and able 

swimmers to represent their school in this year’s competition. 

Year 6 swimmers (3 girls and 3 boys)    Year 5 swimmers  (3 girls and 3 boys) 

1 year 4 swimmer boy OR girl     1 year 3 swimmer boy OR girl  

If your child is interested in swimming and would be available on 23rd June, please complete the form below and 

email back to alisonwong74@gmail.com 

 Child’s Name  

Class  

Strongest Stroke (circle or highlight) Front crawl 

Back stroke 

Breaststroke 

Weakest Stroke (circle or highlight) Front crawl 

Back stroke 

Breaststroke 

Swimming times  if you have them for any strokes  

Swimming lessons? Yes / No 

Swimming Level:  

Club swimmer? Yes / No 

Club: 

Available on June 23rd Yes / No 

SKI NEWS 

Last Sunday, Pyrford Ski 

team entered the 

Southampton Area Ski 

Association Interschools 

race.  We had an 

enthusiastic and talented 9 

children in the ski team for 

this race and it certainly 

paid off.  The team were 

excellent at supporting 

each other, plus as you can 

see from their smiling 

faces, they all enjoyed the 

opportunity to race against other schools.   The team put on a brilliant performance and came third in the primary 

school category.  Hayden also managed a third place individual finish.     Tamasina Cassidy 

mailto:alisonwong74@gmail.com




Hi  

My name is Steve Morton, Wellness Manager at West 

Hall Care Home in West Byfleet. 

On 24th May we are hosting a Teddy Bears Picnic in aid 

of Dementia Action Week from 10am till 4pm.  

We will have a lovely lady singing songs from Disney 

classics at 11am till 12pm and Jump4Joy soft play will 

be there all day. There is a teddy bear hunt and a 

sandwich lunch for everyone.  

I will be giving Dementia friends sessions throughout the day for anyone who is interested in 

learning a little more about how we can support those in our community who live with 

Dementia. Everyone of every age is welcome to come and join us at West Hall as our guest for 

the day.  This is a totally free event. Even grumpy dad's can come! We really hope to see you 

there.  

Steve  




